
 

SAN ANTONIO BASIN GROUNDWATER SUSTAINABILITY AGENCY 

                                       

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS FOR  

THE SAN ANTONIO BASIN GROUNDWATER SUSTAINABILITY AGENCY  
ON A PROPOSED ORDINANCE REQUIRING METER INSTALLATION, METERING AND 

REPORTING OF GROUNDWATER EXTRACTION  
TUESDAY, JANUARY 21, 2025 AT 6:00 P.M. 

 
Notice is hereby given that a public hearing will be held at the regular meeting of the Board of 
Directors (“Board”) for the San Antonio Basin Groundwater Sustainability Agency (“SABGSA”) at 6:00 
pm, or as soon after as may be heard, on Tuesday, January 21, 2025 at the Los Alamos Community 
Services District’s office at 82 Joseph St, Los Alamos, CA 93440 on the following matter: 
 

Adoption of a Well Metering and Groundwater Extraction Reporting Ordinance 
 
The SABGSA Board shall consider adoption of a proposed Ordinance to require well owners within 
the San Antonio Creek Valley Groundwater Basin (Basin No. 3-014) to install a flow meter with a 
visual, volume-recording totalizer on their wells, submit documentation of compliance by April 1, 
2026,  and report monthly groundwater extraction readings to the SABGSA on a twice-a-year basis, 
through a form provided by the SABGSA.  De minimis extractors who extract two acre-feet or less per 
year solely for domestic purposes would be exempt. The proposed Well Metering and Groundwater 
Extraction Reporting Ordinance also may establish other related SABGSA rules and regulations 
necessary to implement the Well Metering and Groundwater Extraction Reporting Ordinance.   
 
All interested persons are invited to be present and be heard. Written communications and requests 
for special assistance in compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act may be directed to the 
San Antonio Basin Groundwater Sustainability Agency at: admin@sanantoniobasingsa.org. 
 
The proposed Well Metering and Groundwater Extraction Reporting Ordinance is on file with the 
SABGSA Executive Director and open for public inspection at 
https://sanantoniobasingsa.org/metering-program/.  To request a copy of the Well Metering and 
Groundwater Extraction Reporting Ordinance, please contact SABGSA at 
admin@sanantoniobasingsa.org or visit the Los Alamos Community Services District’s office, located 
at 82 Joseph St., Los Alamos, CA 93440, during normal business hours of 8am to 3pm, Monday 
through Thursday. 

 
If you challenge the actions of the Board related to the matter noted above in court, you may be 
limited to only raising those issues you or someone else raise at the Board hearing described in this 
notice or in written correspondence to the Board prior to the public hearing. 
 
Website Notice & Posting Date: December 10, 2024 
Legal Notice Published in the Santa Maria Times:  January 7, 2025 and January 14, 2025 
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